Mapping it Out
It's no treasure hunt, but careful analysis can pinpoint profitable branch locations.
By Karen Bankston
Editor's note: The following first appeared in the May 2006 issue of Credit Union Management.

Like adventurers in search of buried treasure or explorers navigating uncharted territory, CUs must assess their goals in deciding whether and where to open new branches. 

A decade ago at the dawn of Internet access, many predicted that remote delivery channels would replace brick-and-mortar facilities. But, even as members embrace online services, most continue to define convenience by the proximity of the nearest branch to home and/or work. 

Whether they are opening their first or 50th branch, CUs are using new mapping tools to gather and analyze member and market data in their search for the perfect space. Census data and Federal Deposit Insurance Corp. statistics, available on line, help facility planners identify pockets of residential growth, household demographics and the deposits already held by banks in those areas. Internal account data and marketing customer information file profiles can be analyzed for where members live and where CUs have the greatest potential to increase wallet share.

Initial Venture
The primary reason $60 million Miami Firefighters Federal Credit Union opened its first branch besides its headquarters in December is "to return assets to members by providing service closer to their homes," says CEO Grant Sheehan, a CUES member. 

A close second is to head off the migration of members to larger, community-chartered CUs "shopping for my members in their neighborhoods," Sheehan adds. 

Miami Firefighters FCU's main office is in a downtown fire station, convenient for firefighters but not for their families. When the CU began looking for a second location, its managers sorted account data with the help of the software Microsoft MapPoint to identify in which ZIP codes and census tracts most member households, deposits and loans are currently concentrated. 

The CU is committed to maintaining its original charter so it focused its search on a location that would be most convenient to current members. It settled on a 1,400-square-foot, full-service branch in the largest of three Miami submarkets with a concentration of firefighter households. The branch is in a busy retail district on a main thoroughfare. The CU hopes to install an ATM soon and has room to expand operations.

Member response to the new office has been so positive "they tell us they can't wait for us to open a second branch," Sheehan says. So the CU is scouting for another location for a new office in north Miami by the end of the year. 

